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This week, the children in Years 1 and 2 are off to Beeston and we are all looking forward to an enjoyable two days of        
activities; Mrs Bunting has planned a range of things for the children to enjoy.  Don’t forget to let them pack their own bag 
alongside you, then they will know what they have brought with them. Please note, there will be no sharing assembly this   
Friday.  
As per our letter of last week regarding ParentMail, we will no longer be sending home paper copies of the newsletter with  
effect from Monday 1st July. The newsletter will be delivered via ParentMail, along with school dinner/snack debt notifications.  
As usual, if you have any queries or questions, please do not hesitate to raise them at school. 
Mrs Green 

Dates and events - a few things for the calendar! 

Tuesday 11th June - Y5/6 Smoke Tent activity with Cheshire Fire Service 

Thursday 13th June - Y3-5 Environmental Workshop 

Thursday 13th - Friday 14th June - Y6 Bikeability 

Thursday 13th - Friday 14th June - Beeston residential for Year 1 & Year 2 children 

Monday 17th June - Sports Day in the afternoon followed by afternoon tea 

Tuesday 18th June - Rec/Y1/Y2 arts trip to the Walker Gallery and the Liverpool Philharmonic 

Thursday 20th June - Chester University Day for Year 6  

Friday 21st June - Ethos Conference at Tarporley Primary School for six Ethos Group children 

Tuesday 25th June - Ignite Music Festival at the Civic Hall 

Friday 28th June - School closed to pupils - INSET Day 

W/C Monday 8th July - Final week for all after school clubs  

Tuesday 9th July - Year 6 Leavers’ Service at Chester Cathedral (pupils and staff only) 

Wednesday 10th July - KS2 Play at 1.30pm and 6pm 

Wednesday 17th July, 6.30-9.30pm - Leavers’ Disco at The Whitby Sports and Social Club 

Monday 22nd July - Y6 Leavers’ Service, 11am, at Holy Trinity Church followed by leavers’ lunch back at school 

Wednesday 24th July - School closes for the summer holidays at 2pm 

There will be more details sent home for the events as they become available and closer to taking place. Other dates will be 
added as they are set in the diary.  

Attendance 
Whole school  
attendance for   

May is:  

94.6% 
Whole school    

attendance for the 
year to date is: 

94.6% 
Last week’s best   

attendees: 

Class 1  

Celebrations! 

Stars of the week  

Class 1: Euan M for his hard work during phonics. 

Class 2: Emilia R for some great independent writing. 

Class 3: Cobey J for working really hard on developing his reading comprehension skills. 

The Infant cup was awarded to Sophia M for her mature attitude to everything at school. The Junior cup 
was awarded to Finley P for his positive attitude towards school life.  

Well done to everyone who shared their news and achievements in assembly last week. 

 

A special mention to our Year 5 and 6 pupils who took part in the ‘Make It Challenge’ at Cheshire      
College South & West last week. They were placed in teams of six and they had to work together to 
come up with an innovative, environmentally-friendly transport solution. They had to present their      
idea to a team of ‘Dragons’ who assessed their proposal against a series of criteria. One of the 
Capenhurst teams - Mia, Gabriella, Emmie, Cobey, Kian and Aeryn -  won the challenge and brought 
back a very smart glass trophy! Well done to all who took part.  

Bikeability 
The Year 6 children will be taking part in Bikeability this week. Don’t forget bikes and cycling helmets on Thursday. The bikes 
can be stored at school overnight on Thursday if necessary.  

Infant Liverpool Trip  
There are still some outstanding consent forms and payments for the Liverpool trip for children in Reception to Year 2 next 
week. If you have not yet returned your form with payment, please do so ASAP, particularly if you require a school packed 
lunch for your child as Helen needs final numbers by this Wednesday at the latest.  
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Friends of Capenhurst  
Forthcoming Events: 
Thursday 20th June - Starlight Clothing Collection 

Bonus Ball 
This week’s (rollover) bonus ball was number 43 (08/06/19) which belongs to Mrs Abbinante! Please see Mrs Osborne if you 
would like to get involved. 
Sports Day—Monday 17th June 

We will be hosting a teddy bears’ picnic/afternoon tea following Sports Day, with tea, coffee, cakes and a raffle. Donations of 
raffle prizes welcome.  

Community Fun Day—Saturday 22nd June 

We are looking for volunteers to help at the community fun day. Please see Mrs Henson if you are able to help. Thank you. 

Facebook Page  
Just a reminder, and for our new families, that Friends of Capenhurst has a Facebook page, ‘Friends of Capenhurst School 
(PTA)’. This is a closed group for current parents/carers only; please request to join the group if you have not already done so 
and you will be added.  The group provides fundraising updates and general school reminders.  

Letters that were sent home last week:  
 

 Beeston Update & Kit List 

 NSPCC - Speak Out, Stay Safe 

 Ethos Conference (Ethos Group Y3/4/5) 

 Y6 Chester University Trip 

 Ignite Music Festival (KS2 children) 

 ParentMail online payment systerm 

Twitter 
Follow us on Twitter for class news and updates 

@CapenhurstCEPS  

West Cheshire Foodbank  
We are continuing to support the Foodbank this term. The 
Foodbank would particularly welcome the following food items:  
UHT fruit juice 
UHT milk  
Instant coffee 
Instant custard 
Instant pasta/noodles 
Cup a Soup 
 
If you would like to donate items there is a collection box by the 
back door, or alternatively items can be brought into the school 
office. Thank you for your continued support.  

 
 
 
 
Birthday Celebrations 
The following children celebrate a birthday this week: 
  Sophie J   Heidi W   

Summer Term After School Clubs 
Monday  Craft club (R-Y2) - starts 13/05/19 
  Premier Sport Y3-6 - starts 29/04/19 
Wednesday  Fun Science - starts 05/06/19 
Thursday  Premier Sport R-Y2 - starts 25/04/19  
  Minecraft KS2 - starts 25/04/19 
 
For further info on booking clubs, please see the infor-
mation on the school website under Parent Information - 
Clubs & Activities. www.capenhurstcep.cheshire.sch.uk  

Club Cancellations 
Due to staff meetings and training, the following clubs will be cancelled: 

 Minecraft cancelled on Thursday 27th June 

 Craft Club cancelled on Monday 17th June (Sports Day) and Monday 1st July 
Please arrange to collect your child at 3.10pm on these days; apologies for any inconvenience caused.  

Sports Day  

Sports Day is scheduled for the afternoon of Monday 17th June. The children should come to school on Monday wearing 
their (correct) PE kit, ie.  

 Plain white t-shirt (or white round-necked t-shirt with school logo) 

 Black/Navy shorts 

 Trainers 

Children should also bring a water bottle and a hat. Please apply sun cream before school as you see fit.  

Change to the Dinner Menu - Monday 17th June 
On Monday 17th June, we will be having a themed lunch - ‘Build a Burger’. (This will replace the usual chicken goujons).  


